On Saturday March 9th 2013 there was a basketball tournament held in Coquitlam at Dr. Charles Best Secondary. Both Sechelt & Gibsons teams attended and played teams from North Shore & Vancouver. All teams played exceptionally well and with all their heart.  There was no scoreboard in any game so it was nice that each team celebrated his or her own individual accomplishments instead of concentrating on winning or losing. 
I would like to acknowledge that there was a birthday that day. A young boy named Daniel who plays for North Shore turned 13 and was serenaded with a happy birthday song by all the athletes and attendees. I would like to thank Coquitlam for inviting us and I would also like to thank the coaches, drivers and volunteers organizing the tourney and getting us there and back and Pat Stuart and the executive for providing funding for the trip and for dinner on the ferry on the way back to the Sunshine Coast. 
It is nearing the end of the Fall/Winter season and all athletes are looking forward to the Spring/Summer season with soccer, softball, bocce, rhythmic gymnastics, golf and track. Also all athletes attending the Provincial Games in July in Langley are continuing with their training.
